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The findings of the digital learning pilot were presented at the May 6 Board meeting.  Teachers and students 

involved in the pilot articulated the educational impact of moving to a 1:1 learning environment.  The 

educational benefits of this move include greater efficiency in the use of class time, increased levels of student 

engagement through collaboration, production and student choice.  This also provides access to enhanced 

instructional approaches for teachers.   

 

Two options for an expanded digital learning pilot were presented to the Board.  The administration is 

recommending Option 1 as outlined in the attached document.  Parents would be asked to pay $40/year for 

insurance and extended warranty on the device.  Dr. Ptak has updated the proposal to fund this initiative with 

the additional cost for Beck’s Bookstore to assist in managing the distribution of devices at booksale as well as 

the exchange or return of devices that would fall under the extended warranty and insurance plan.   

 

Besides the educational advantages of this approach, aspects of the business model are outlined below: 

 

1:1 Device Business Model  

 

● Eliminates the future need to replace multi-purpose computer labs when leases are up in two years. 

● Rooms used for multi-purpose labs can be reclaimed for classrooms which will be helpful as GBS 

enrollment is expected to increase over the next few years. 

● A 1:1 environment will likely lead to reduced printing as students and teachers can seamlessly share 

documents electronically through Google applications. 

● At the end of the two-year lease on Chromebooks, students may purchase the device for $50, potential 

revenue $125,000. 

● The 150 Chromebooks used in this year’s pilot will be available to students if a device is returned for 

repair or replacement under extended warranty or insurance.  There is no need to lease additional 

devices that would serve in this capacity. 

● Research indicates that when families have to financially contribute to the cost of a device, students take 

more ownership and better care of the device leading to fewer repairs. 

● In order to access Title I dollars, the parents of non-low income students must be required to pay a 

portion of the cost. 

● The Glenbrook Foundation is likely to contribute to this effort which will offset some of the Board 

subsidy. 

● The Chromebook requires no maintenance by technology staff, thus there is no impact on district 

resources. 

● In order to diminish the financial impact to families, the Board may consider waiving the materials fee 

($15) for freshmen and sophomores. 




